
DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING                                                                                                 August 26, 2024 

The Rush County Drainage Board met at 10:04 a.m. August 26, 2024, with the following present; 
Mark Bacon, Kenny Aulbach, Marvin L. Rees, Surveyor, Ashley Perkins, Secretary, Leigh Morning, 
Attorney.  

The minutes of the meeting that was held on August 12th, 2024 couldn’t be signed due to Ron 
Jarman not being present and Mark Bacon not present in the last meeting.  

GEISE-STEVENS -    Signing of the Resolution to get a bank loan for this project. Leigh Morning 
spoke on how the Resolutions works. The Board approved the Resolution on motion by Aulbach, 2nd 
by Bacon. Motion carried. 

ELI MURRAY TILE -  Signing of the Resolution to get a bank loan for this project . The Board 
approved the Resolution on motion by Aulbach, and by Bacon.  Motion carried.  Surveyor presented 
the contract to be signed. Aulbach stated he wanted to sign at next meeting.  

WILLIAM GLENDENNING - Signing of the Resolution to get a bank loan for this project . The Board 
approved the Resolution with motion by Aulbach, and by Bacon. Motion carried.  Surveyor 
presented the contract to be signed. Aulbach stated he wanted to sign at next meeting. 

SAM TRABUE TILE -   Surveyor stated he is having trouble getting INDOT signature page. Surveyor 
read his report and reported that INDOT should pay for the two borings under SR 3.  Leigh will check 
into this.  

 

10:30A.M. HEARINGS  

- BLOUNT FLETCHER TILE -   Surveyor reported the drain being in debt. The couple in the 
meeting stated they thought they was already paying through their property taxes, Leigh 
explained to them they were not.  
 Aulbach stated on cutting it in half to $2.50 acre instead of $5.00 acre. After much 
discussion the Board the assessments of $2.50 per acre with motion by Aulbach, 2nd by 
Bacon. Motion carried.  

- JOSEPH CUSTER TILE -   Surveyor reported the drain being in debt. Aulbach stated cutting it 
in half to $5.00 an acre instead of $10.00. The Board approved the assessments of $5.00 
per acre with motion by Aulbach, 2nd by Bacon. Motion carried.  

- PERRY STEELE TILE  -  Surveyor reported the drain being in debt. Aulbach stated cutting it in 
half to $5.00 an acre instead of $10.00. The Board approved the assessments at $5.00 per 
acre with motion by Aulbach, 2nd by Bacon. Motion carried.  

- MANILLA OPEN -  Surveyor read a letter he received from Melissa Metzler. After much 
discussion the Board approved on restating $2.00 an acre with motion by Aulbach, 2nd by 
Bacon to assess the watershed at $2.00 per acre. Motion carried.  
 

Hearing was closed with motion by Aulbach, 2nd by Bacon.  

With nothing else to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Aulbach, 2nd 
by Bacon. Motion carried. 

 

__________________________      __________________________ 

Mark Bacon                                           Kenny Aulbach 

 

 


